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Committee for a Responsible Federal Budget



Statement Praising  Congressman Ryan for Offering Specifics
May 22, 2008
WASHINGTON, DC – The Committee for a Responsible Federal Budget praised Congressman Paul Ryan (R-WI) for proposing a comprehensive plan to address the nation’s fiscal future in “A Roadmap for America’s Future.” 
“We have been calling on Members of Congress to get specific about how they would address the long-term budget problems facing the nation” said Maya MacGuineas, President of the Committee for a Responsible Federal Budget. “It shows tremendous courage and leadership on Congressman Ryan’s part that he is willing to lay out a comprehensive and detailed plan that includes specifics for how to address the nation’s fiscal imbalances.”

The proposal would reform the healthcare system, Medicare, Medicaid, Social Security, the tax system, and the budget process. Among its major provisions are private accounts for Social Security, vouchers for Medicare, and the creation of an alternative income tax system with fewer rates and deductions that taxpayers can opt into. Specifically, the plan proposes an increase in the retirement age, a limit to government spending on health care, and new budgetary triggers to control the growth of government spending. Revenues would not be permitted to grow beyond 18.5 % percent of GDP. Although the Committee takes no position on the particular policies in the plan, we greatly appreciate the Congressman’s willingness to take on these tough issues. 
The proposal relies on large deficits to transition to the new systems, but ultimately, spending would be brought to below the level of tax revenues.

“My major criticism of the plan from a fiscal perspective is that it relies too heavily on borrowing,” said MacGuineas. “Deficits would peak at 6% of GDP 35 years from now, and the budget would not reach balance until 2076. But comparing it to the current path we are on, it is a vast improvement, and comparing it to the other Congressional plans out there…well… there are none.” 

“We cannot begin the difficult process of rebalancing the budget until politicians acknowledge that we face real problems and that solutions will require trade-offs.” The plan is sure to prove controversial. We very much hope that those who do not like the proposal will put forth alternatives so that we can begin the long-overdue national conversation about how to secure our fiscal and economic future.
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